Dynamics Working Group January 15, 2003 Report to ROS

The DWG had a conference call on December 17, 2002. The items discussed were:

1. The droop sensitivity study conducted by ERCOT staff. Subsequent to the conference call the report was revised. The final report is attached.

2. Dynamics data for 2003 and 2006 summer on-peak cases are due to ERCOT by January 15. Flat starts will be conducted in the next meeting to provide training for some of the members and to speed up the process.

3. Reza Ebrahimian has accepted to be the Chair, and Tom Bao of LCRA has accepted to be the Vice-Chair of the DWG for 2003.

4. The small signal stability study was discussed. The DWG is planning to conduct additional studies and compare the results with the present PSS settings, and evaluate the need for possible changing of these settings. Some data update is needed.

5. ERCOT staff is preparing the data for the Voltage Reactive Phase II study. The DWG will participate in checking the data before forwarding to Powertech. 

6. Issues relating to the procedures manual update particularly on the data update procedures.

The next meeting is on January 28-29 in ERCOT Taylor office. The meeting activities will include the following:

1. Flat start of the 2003, and 2006 cases.

2. Preparing the setup for additional small signal stability studies.

3. Preparing a list of data update procedural issues and resolutions for feedback from the ROS.   
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